Hi there,

I am Brandon, and I work for a computer software company in Atlanta, Georgia.  I heard about your Forget-Me-Not Friends club during an event at our office.  It sounds like a neat club to belong to.  I heard you like getting letters from different people, so I wanted to write one today.

I love my job, and I work with people who have lived all over the world.  People speak many different languages at my office.  I also work with several people with disabilities here.  My co-worker Sarah uses a wheelchair and drives herself to work in a specially equipped van.  My co-worker Johnathon is a person with Autism.  I am lucky to work with them on my team.

When I am not working, there are so many things I could explore in my city of Atlanta.  But something I go back to over and over again is the Georgia Aquarium.  I love watching rays, turtles, sharks, and whales glide through the water.  That is right, the aquarium has sharks and whales it is so big!  I almost feel like I'm right there in the water with them.  

The Georgia Aquarium also has live-streaming videos of many of its exhibits.  You could check it out online and watch for a while, and I'm sure you would get to see the sharks and fish; if you wait long enough, the whale will swim by the camera!  Here is the website:  https://www.georgiaaquarium.org/webcam/.  Don't tell my boss, sometimes I sit at my desk and watch the penguins and Beluga Whales.

Thank you for letting me share a little bit about myself with you today.  I am grateful to be able to spend a moment writing to you, and I hope it brightens your day to know I was thinking of you.

Cheers friend,


Brandon
ABC Software
Atlanta, Georgia
